

ĐỀ KHẢO SÁT ĐẦU NĂM – THCS & THPT LƯƠNG THẾ VINH

MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6 – KHỐI CHUYÊN

Năm học: 2019 - 2020

Sưu tầm và gò lại thành bản hoàn chỉnh

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE

Circle the odd one out. (2 pts)

- | | | | |
|----------------|------------|--------------|-----------------|
| 1. A. American | B. Easter | C. Christmas | D. Thanksgiving |
| 2. A. summer | B. holiday | C. spring | D. fall |

Circle the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others. (3pts)

- | | | | |
|----------------------|-------------------|------------------|-------------------|
| 3. A. <u>bag</u> | B. <u>f</u> amily | C. <u>b</u> ath | D. <u>f</u> an |
| 4. A. <u>w</u> hat | B. <u>w</u> here | C. <u>w</u> ho | D. <u>w</u> hen |
| 5. A. <u>w</u> rites | B. <u>m</u> akes | C. <u>t</u> akes | D. <u>d</u> rives |

Circle the best option to complete the sentences. (7 pts)

6. He _____ that the sport he likes the most is table tennis.
A. says B. tells C. speaks D. talks
7. They are spending the _____ day at the museum and joining a lot of activities.
A. whole B. all C. most D. all of
8. There are _____ TV programs for teenagers nowadays.
A. few B. little C. much D. any
9. Her birthday is _____ Friday, August 20th.
A. at B. on C. in D. by
10. Many _____ are running in the forest while the visitors are driving.
A. tiger B. deer C. squirrel D. rhinoceros
11. We _____ part in the sports festival last week.
A. went B. joined C. took D. did

12. Luong The Vinh students have two _____ each day when they learn at school.

A. 15-minutes breaks

B. 15-minute breaks

C. 15-minute break

D. 15-minutes break

There is one mistake in each of the following sentences. Find and correct it. (3pts)

13. The children looks very happy while playing games during break time. _____

A

B

C

D

14. Everybody often go shop when they have free time. _____

A

B

C

D

15. Linh is one of the best student in her class. _____

A

B

C

D

Supply the correct word form to complete each of the following sentences. (5pts)

16. We don't like going in his car as he drives _____. (CARE)

17. AIDS is a _____ disease. (DANGER)

18. Remember to check for _____ mistakes before handing in your writing. (SPELL)

19. The company has only 60 _____. (EMPLOY)

20. The _____ way to travel is by plane. (FAST)

Give the correct form of the verbs. (5 pts)

21. 200 years ago, people (ride) _____ horses.

22.23. Linda likes music very much. She often (practice) _____ (play) _____ the piano every Sunday afternoon.

24. The train (leave) _____ at 6 p.m. tomorrow.

25. Why _____ the geese (sleep) _____ at present?

Fill in each blank one suitable word. (5 pts)

Winter sports are sports that are played on snow and ice. In the past, people (26) on skis to move through the snow, but now it is an exciting winter sport, which lots of people do every year in the mountains. Lots of people also like to skate - some dance on skates and some race on skates. Children like (27) on ice on lakes in the winter. Sledges are also good to use in the snow. You can buy sledges (28) are made of plastic or wood in the shops. Then all you (29) is a hill and some snow!

All these winter sports are not only fun but also important. Making snowmen is not a (30) yet, but perhaps one day it will be!

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, B, C or D. (5 pts)

What's your hobby?

Bill - Most people collect things and I'm no exception. I've been collecting posters since I was 9 years old. I'm now 14, so you can imagine how many posters I've got! I've got all sorts - from tiny ones I've found in magazines to very large ones, I've bought at concerts or sporting events. My favorite poster is one that I have of my favorite film - *The Lord of the Rings*. It's more than a metre high and I've put it up on my bedroom wall where I can see it when I'm lying in bed.

Lauren - My hobby is my music. I sing and play the drums in an all-girl group. We started the group only last year, but we have already played five concerts - two of them at school! Many people ask me how I can sing when I'm playing the drums. I don't think it's at all difficult. Of course I'm not the only singer in the group. Melissa, one of the guitarists, also sings. I really love my hobby and hope that when I grow up I will be in a famous band.

31. Bill says he's got posters _____.

- | | |
|----------------------------|------------------|
| A. from all over the world | B. of all sizes |
| C. from magazines only | D. of all colors |

32. The poster that Bill loves best is _____.

- | | |
|------------------------|--|
| A. on his bedroom wall | B. of his favorite group |
| C. a tiny one | D. an actor in the film <i>The Lord of the Rings</i> |

33. Lauren says her group has _____.

- | | |
|------------------------------------|----------------------------|
| A. never played in front of people | B. got both boys and girls |
| C. played at school | D. the best singer |

34. When she's older, Lauren says she would like to _____.

- | | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------------|
| A. stop playing in a band | B. be a well-known musician |
| C. start a new instrument | D. A, B, C are correct |

35. How many singers are in Lauren's band?

- | | |
|--------|---------|
| A. One | B. Five |
|--------|---------|

II. WRITING (15 pts)

Rewrite the following sentences without changing the meaning, using the words given. (5 pts)

36. Both Literature and Geography are interesting to my brother.

My brother is _____.

37. How long do you spend learning English every day?

How much time does _____?

38. Let's go out and have an ice cream.

What _____?

39. Do you find it easy to make friends?

Are you clever _____?

40. She has to look after her elderly mother, so she can't go out to work.

She has to take _____.

Complete each of the following sentences with the words or phrases given. (5pts)

41. Find/ apartment/ big city/ not/ easy/ ./

42. My parents/ not want/ me/ leave/ school/ last year/ because/ I/ lazy/ ./

43. We/ like/ hike/ top/ mountain/ because/ scenery/ from/ top/ beautiful/ ./

44. Students/ feel/ unhappy/ because/ live/ far/ parents/ friends/ ./

45. Merlion/ a creation with/ the head/ a lion/ the body/ a fish/ ./

Rearrange the following words and punctuation marks to complete the sentences. (5 pts)

46. dangerous/ children's/ have/ objects/ reach/ put/ of/ we/ all/ out/ to/ the/ ./

47. went/ she/ stomachache/ the doctor's/ an/ Lan/ because/ awful/ to/ had/ ./

48. blue/ my/ is/ a tall boy/ with/ fair/ eyes/ Addison/ ./ hair/ friend/ and/ ./ ./

49. teacher/ it/ to/ attentively/ is/ to/ their/ students/ for/ necessary/ listen/ ./

50. about/ really/ I/ curious/ written/ the/ am/ book/ she/ has/ ./

BIGTREE LAND